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consultations@tfl.gov.uk

Wednesday 20 September 2017
Dear Sir or Madam,

Have your say on Cycle Superhighway 9 in Hammersmith

In close consultation with our parther Hammersmith & Fulham Council, we are
proposing to transform roads in Hammersmith and West Kensington as part of
proposals for Cycle Superhighway 9 (CS9).

This would change the layout of many roads along the route to make them safer and
easier to use, and create a more appealing street environment for everyone to enjoy.
CS9 is an important part of the Mayor’s Healthy Streets Approach, which aims to
encourage walking, cycling and public transport and make London greener, healthier
and more pleasant.

The proposed changes in your area include:

e Two-way segregated cycle track on Hammersmith Road and King Street

e Two new signal-controlled pedestrian crossings and upgrades to existing
pedestrian crossings

e Changes to bus stop locations and new bus stop bypasses for cyclists

e Some changes to loading and parking on (or close to) the proposed CS9
alignment

e Public space improvements along the route to create more welcoming and
inclusive streets for people and communities to enjoy

The enclosed map shows some of the main changes proposed along Hammersmith
Road and King Street. The enclosed artist’'s impression shows the view looking east
along Hammersmith Road.

Transforming road layouts is not without impacts, and there are difficult choices to be
made in determining the layout for roads on the alignment. For example, these
changes could mean that some journeys through this area may take longer.

Detailed proposals and additional information, including predicted traffic impacts, can
be viewed at: tfl.gov.uk/cs9.
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Public exhibitions

We will be holding public exhibitions in your area, where you can view the proposals,
speak to members of the project team and ask questions. Please check tfl.gov.uk/cs9
on the day of the event for any changes before travelling.

Venue Address Date Time
Grove Neighbourhood | Bradmore Eark Road, Sunday 1 October 1100-1600
Centre Hammersmith
, Edith Road,

St Mary’s Church Hall West Kensington Thursday 5 October | 1600-2000
Lyric Square King Street, Friday 6 October 1100-1500
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Black Lion Street, Wednesday

Cross Keys Hammersmith 11 October 1700-2100
Ravenscourt Park Ravenscourt Park Sunday 22 October 1100-1500

Have your say on the proposals

The changes we are proposing are one of many options for how roads on the
alignment could be laid out. We want to hear what you think, so please visit
tfl.gov.uk/cs9 to find out more and to fill in the online survey. The deadline for
comments is Tuesday 31 October 2017.

You can also request paper copies of plans and a response form, copies in Braille,
large text or another language by emailing consultations@ftfl.gov.uk, writing to
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Have your say on Cycle Superhighway 9 in Chiswick and Brentford
We are also consulting on proposals to build a new cycle route in Chiswick and
Brentford as part of CS9. To find out more and have your say, please visit

tfl.gov.uk/cs9.

Next steps

We will analyse and consider all responses received, and publish our response in
early 2018. Subject to the outcome of this consultation, any subsequent follow-up
consultations and agreeing proposals with partner boroughs, we intend to commence
construction on Cycle Superhighway 9 in autumn 2018.

Yours faithfulli|

Consultation Team
Transport for London






